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Acts of the Board
The Sendera HOA Board of Directors met on August 3, 

2012 at the Sendera Swim Center.  Complete minutes from 
the meeting will be posted on the Sendera web site as soon 
as they are approved.

During the owner’s forum, a resident reported a problem 
with communication concerning a pool party that was 
scheduled and approved.  This prompted a full review of the 
rules concerning use of the pool.  Director Todd Moore will 
draft changes for the Board to consider.  In the future, the 
Board will be copied on any approved parties.

The Architectural Control Committee is revising the 
form used to request approval for improvements to homes 
and landscapes.  The form has been the same since Sendera 
was first opened.  It needed to be brought up-to-date and 
made more user-friendly.  The new form should be ready by 
mid-August.

Director Sally Iwanski has been working with Small World 
Lab on the completion of a template for a new web site.  A 
demonstration for the Board was scheduled for August 15.

Yard of the Month awards were presented to three residents.  
Each received a small monetary award and was asked to 
display a sign in their yard.

The Board approved the purchase and installation of three 
pet stations.  One will be placed on Norman Trail near the 
intersection with Zuniga.  Another will be placed near the 
fenced retention pond on Bremner.  The third will be on the 
north side of Davis Lane near the green belt area.
 

Sendera Recreation 
Committee News

 
Submitted by Suzann Vera

 

All are welcome to attend Recreation Committee meetings.  Any 
help is most appreciated- whatever your schedule allows.  If you 
are unable to attend meetings, but would like to be placed on the 
Recreation Committee e-mail list for updates about neighborhood 
events, please e-mail suzannchili@sbcglobal.net.

Next meeting:   Thursday September 6th 6:30pm at the pool - all 
welcome.

The Sendera Neighborhood Fall Garage Sale will take place 
Friday and Saturday September 21 &22 from 8:00-1:00pm.  If you 
would like to participate on one or both days, just set up your stuff 
and help by hanging at least one sign.  An ad will be placed in the 
Austin American Statesman and on Craig’s list announcing the sale.

Tuesday October 2nd National Night Out Texas will take place 
this year from 6:00-9:00pm.  This evening is a great opportunity 
to meet your immediate neighbors and commit to helping law 
enforcement reduce crime in the community.  Residents are 
encouraged to have a cook-out in their front yards, be involved in a 
block party, organize a neighborhood walk, and/or just sit out front 
and greet your neighbors.  

Saturday October 27th Don’t miss Cowan Elementary School’s 
Fall Carnival from 11:00-4:00pm.  There will be food booths, 

Mark your Calendars
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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ASSOC. MANAGER
Jessica Bishop, Property Manager

Goodwin Management, Inc.
 11149 Research Blvd., Suite 100; Austin, TX 78759

Phone: 512-852-7918 • Cell: 512-771-7911
Fax: 512-346-4873

Jessica.Bishop@Goodwintx.com
http://SDR.Goodwintx.com

Sendera HOA Web Site: www.senderahoa.com

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER
Peel, Inc. ........................................................ 512-263-9181
Article Submissions ................................... www.peelinc.com
Advertising .................................. advertising@PEELinc.com

NEWSLETTER INFO

HOA WEB SITE

Pamela Kurburski ................................................... President
 pkgardensong@austin.rr.com ...................... 512-940-8430
Sally Iwanski ...................................................Vice President
 siwanski3minis@gmail.com ........................ 512-292-8746
Angie Flores ........................................................... Treasurer
 tejana87@yahoo.com .................................. 512-496-7356
Todd Moore ............................................................Secretary
 atmoore22@att.net ..................................... 512-417-7946
Ron Urias ................................................... Director at Large
 rurias@farmersagent.com ............................ 512-923-1988

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
2012-2013

ARCHITECTURAL

Tom Franke .............................................................Co-chair
 tom.franke@ci.austin.tx.us  ......................... 512-291-1129
Ron Urias ................................................................Co-chair
 rurias@farmersagent.com ............................ 512-923-1988

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

Pamela Kurburski .....................pkgardensong@austin.rr.com  
  ................................................................... 512-940-8430

POOL

Ron Urias ...................................... rurias@farmersagent.com  
  ................................................................... 512-923-1988
RECREATION

Suzann Vera.................................. suzannchili@sbcglobal.net
  ................................................................... 512-291-0714
Sharon Boatright ..................... sharon.boatwright@amd.com  
  ................................................................... 512-653-5554

SECURITY
 Position Currently Vacant  

WEBMASTER

Sally Iwanski ..............................siwanski3minis@gmail.com
  ................................................................... 512-292-8746
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Do You Have Reason  to Celebrate?
We want to hear from you! Email pkgardensong@austin.rr.com 

to let the community know!

games, vendors, and entertainment.  Feel free to wear your 
Halloween costumes to this great event which gets bigger and 
better every year!

Judges are needed for the annual Halloween Decorating 
Contest!  Judges will drive the neighborhood at dusk on 
Saturday October27th and award a prize to some of the Best 
Halloween Decorated Homes.  Winners will be listed in the 
newsletter and on the Sendera website www.senderahoa.com.  
If you would like your house judged that evening- please have 
your decorations up and lights lit!

8th Annual Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair
Event Coordinator Wanted- contact Suzann
Sunday November 11th the Sendera Recreation Committee 

will host the eight Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair in the 
parking lot by the pool from 12-2pm (The Cowboys play at 
3:00pm).  Judging will take place at 12:30PM at which time 
residents not participating as cooks can join in the fun with a 
“bottomless” cup to be filled at the chili booths (while it lasts), 
check out the vendors, enjoy entertainment and get to know 
your neighbors. Cash Prizes and trophies will be awarded for 
several categories of chili including: best red, best green, best 
booth, and fan favorite. If interested in entering the chili cook 
off or renting a vendor space please complete the entry forms 
included in the next issue of the newsletter. 

The annual Christmas Decorating Contest and 4th Annual 
Bike Ride will take place on Thursday December 20th at 
dusk.  Special awards will be given to the best decorated homes 
and the winners will be featured in an upcoming newsletter and 
on the website.  To enter the contest, please have your lights on! 
Forth annual Bike Ride through Sendera to see the Holiday 
Lights- all levels of cyclists are welcome and we finish the event 
with Hot Chocolate and cookies!

 Join us for Christmas Caroling on Thursday December 
20th.  Practice starts at 6pm with caroling beginning at 6:30pm.  
Meet at the corner of Whiteworth Loop and Raimes Run.  All 
welcome. This is the last day of school for AISD students and 
starts Winter Break.

ADVERTISE

Y O U RHERE
BUSINESS 888-687-6444
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Yard of the Month is Back
Even with the drought, most of the yards in Sendera are still being 

well maintained.  To recognize the efforts of residents whose yards 
contribute to putting our best foot forward to future homeowners, 
the HOA Board of Directors has authorized small monetary awards 
along with a sign to be displayed in the chosen yards.

Congratulations to the following recipients of the Sendera 
Yard of the Month Award:

4420 Walsall Loop
4500 Steed
8975 West Hove s e n d e rac

o
m

m
u n i t y

Yard of the Month

Yard of the Month

AAA Repair Facility  
ASE Master Techs

Computer Diagnostics
Nationwide Repair Warranty

Courtesy Shuttle

ECO Friendly Oil Option
State Inspections

Full Service Oil Changes
30/60/90K Maintenance
Pre-purchase Inspections

Superior Service for You, Your Car (& Your Dog)

Rebate Gift Cards
Up to $55

3416 W. William Cannon @ Brodie Next to Culver’s

891-7800www.kwikkarsw.com

Family Owned
& Operated
Mark & Jan

Welp   

Customer Dog Park•Coffee Bar•Children’s Playroom

LUBE & TUNE
Southwest
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and unobstructed area that is provided beyond the travel lanes, per 
the City of Austin Transportation Criteria Manual. In addition, no 
plants higher than 18” should be planted in the sidewalk strip area 
as this constitutes a visual safety hazard to pedestrians and drivers.

Perennials which die back during winter should be cut back to 
remove dead materials during winter. This includes most ornamental 
grasses and other flowering perennials which go dormant to the 
ground in winter.

Residents should seriously consider converting the sidewalk strip 
areas (between sidewalk and curb) from turf grasses to xeriphytic areas 
as these areas are difficult to water without street runoff.

Non-turf planted areas must be bordered to define the xeriphytic 
area clearly from turfed areas. Xeriscaped areas must be kept 
maintained at all times (plants trimmed and thinned, weeded, and 
borders edged) to ensure an attractive appearance. No plants may 
encroach onto sidewalks, curbs, or streets.

For information and recommendations on plants to use, pick up a 
copy of the City of Austin’s booklet Native and Adaptive Landscape 
Plants, an Earth Wise Guide for Central Texas, commonly known 
as the “Grow Green” book. These are free at any garden center, plant 
nursery, and are now online at www.growgreen.org. This booklet 
contains photos and a wealth of information about plants from “Trees 
to Turf” that are recommended for our area in order to

have “water wise” landscaping.

Summary of Enforcement Guidelines for 
the Sendera ACC:

• Allow variances for xeriscaping as long as 25% of publicly visible 
area (see definition above)

• is turfed and all other guidelines below are met.
• Non-turf planted areas must be bordered to define the xeriphytic 

area clearly from turfed areas.
• Xeriscaped areas must be kept maintained at all times (plants 

trimmed and thinned, weeded, and borders edged) to ensure a 
reasonably attractive appearance.

• No plants may encroach onto sidewalks, curbs, or streets.
• No plant with thorns, spines, or sharp edges should be used within 

6’ of the public sidewalks
• (clear zone).
• Sickly and dying plants must be removed or replaced.
• Perennials or ornamental grasses which die back in winter must 

be cut back to remove dead areas.
• Certain plants determined by the City of Austin to be invasive 

cannot be planted in Sendera. (See the City of Austin “Grow 
Green” book. (Most common examples include berrying forms of 
Nandina, running varieties of bamboo, Ligustrums/Privet, Photini, 
Vitex, and Chinaberry Tree)
All visible landscaping changes in Sendera must complete a 

Sendera ACC architectural review and be approved before any work 
is commenced or changes made.

Sendera Architectural 
Control Committee 

Guidelines Update 4/2012
Xeriscape Standards for Sendera

The Architectural Control Committee (ACC) has updated some 
guidelines to better reflect the needs of the Sendera community. The 
primary purpose of the ACC is to ensure that improvements made on 
properties in Sendera are tasteful, do not detract from property values, 
the livability and/or value of our neighborhood, and are in balance 
with the architecture, needs and desires of the Sendera community.

Xeriscaping means using native and adaptive plants that can grow 
and sustain themselves with low water requirements and tolerate heat 
and drought conditions. The City of Austin is vigorously promoting 
xeriscaping for resource conservation and environmental protection.
The advantages of Xeriscaping include:

• Substantial cost savings on water bills
• Conservation of diminishing water resources during drought 

periods
• Prevention of pollution of surface and ground water from 

environmentally harmful runoff.
• Reduced yard maintenance requirements.
• Pride in knowing you are doing something substantial to protect 

our fragile environment.
Sendera OA will generally allow variances to the requirement for 

full green lawn (turf ) areas of available front yard space. Sendera 
OA will require that at least 25% of the visible lawn area contain a 
turf grass. The definition of the “visible lawn area” of the property 
is measured from the garage or front door, whichever is furthest 
from the street, forward to the back of the curb at the street. The 
Architectural Control Committee should be contacted if you have 
questions regarding the turf area calculation.

If that variance is granted, non-turf areas can contain decomposed 
granite, ground hardwood mulch, crushed limestone, flagstone, loose 
stone material, or any other Sendera ACC approved material for a 
ground cover that is maintained to prevent weed growth without 
using toxic or environmentally harmful chemicals. Concrete surfaces 
should be limited to driveways , patios, and sidewalks only.

It is recommended to use plants adapted to the pH soil conditions 
created by the non -turf materials used. i.e., don’t use acid loving 
plants along with alkaline crushed limestone covering, whereas acid 
loving plants would do well with a ground hardwood mulch covering 
and native plants would do well with limestone or crushed granite. 
Sickly and dying plants must be removed or replaced.

Hardscapes can include (subject to ACC approval) large boulders, 
or other natural materials that are used as part of xeriscape  
landscaping design.

For public safety, it is recommended that no plant with thorns, 
spines, or sharp edges be used within 6’ of the public sidewalks or 
clear zone.  The term “clear zone” is used to describe the generally flat 
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Come learn why we’re saying
HOA is not a four letter word!

Admission is FREE
UT Alumni Center September 21st

Join other Austin area community association leaders to 
learn industry best practices that work. 

• The 7 Deadly Sins of HOA Boards
• Cyber Theft - Who Has The Keys to Your Account?
• Board Member Survival - Best Practices for New and 

Seasoned Directors
• Four People You Should Know
• Becoming Firewise - Make Your Community Safe
• Money Saving, Water Saving Tools for Your Community

Visit any of over 65 industry exhibitors there to help you 
govern your neighborhood responsibly

Full details and online registration at:
http://www.caiaustinevents.org/2012conf&expo

512-858-5228 caidunst@live.com

Come visit your PEEL, Inc. team at 
booth #R3 in the Rotunda!

 Baby House Pet Yard       Tutor/
 Sit  Sit Sit Work    Music Lessons

Taylor, 17 .............• ..............• ..........• .................................... 280-3883
Joshua, 14 .............................• ..........• ......... • ......................... 280-3883
Iliana, 14 ..............• ..............• ..........• .................................... 288-3386
Haley, 16 ..............• ..............• ..........• .................................... 699-6426 
Lindsey, 16 ...........• ..............• ..........• .................................... 410-9146
Jenna, 13 ..............• ..........................• .................................... 292-4860
Kimberly, 12 ........• ..............• ..........• .................................... 280-8548
Matthew, 15 ..........................• ..................... • ......................... 280-9039
Emily, 16 ..............• ..............• ..........• .................................... 280-6197
Chelsea, 19 ...........• ..............• ..........• .............................626-227-3758

Important Notice to All
Sendera Teenage Job Seekers

 The Teenage Job Seekers listing is offered free of charge to Sendera teenagers 
looking for work opportunities.  With your parent’s permission, you may send your 
name, age, contact information and job interests to newsletter@senderhoa.com.   
To appear in the next issue of the newsletter, your information must be received 
by the 8th of the month.

Teenage Job SeekersAt no time will any source be allowed to use The Sendera Newsletter's contents, 
or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, 
website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of 
solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other 
self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from Peel, Inc. The information in the Pine Brook Periodical is exclusively for 
the private use of the Pine Brook HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

PROPERTIES

Madeline Mansen
Madeline@peggywest.com

(512) 291-4400
www.peggywest.com

Specializing in Sendera since 1998
*Sendera Resident

“I know every floor plan and
every upgrade your home has to offer.

Why call anybody else?
No one knows Sendera like Madeline!”

Call for a FREE
no obligation CMA

(512) 291.4400
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CPRCO
LIN

’S 
HO

PE ENVISIONS
A WORLD
WHERE
CHILDREN
DO NOT
DROWN

Thank
You!

Colin’s Hope would like to thank Peel, Inc. for 
their continued support in helping prevent 
childhood drowning.  Summer may be over 
but WE can prevent drownings all year long.  

ATHLETE
AMBASSADOR

Train  -  Raise Pledges
Prevent Drownings

Become a Colin’s Hope

LEARN MORE AT
WWW.COLINSHOPE.ORG

Watermelon Lime Cocktail
Summertime in the evenings ... watching the sunset, feeling the breeze, 
enjoying the end of the day.   Put this in your hand and your enjoyment 

level will increase!   It's light, refreshing and really flavorful!

Ingredients:
• 1 C seedless watermelon, cubed
•  1 t sugar
•  2 oz Vodka {I love Tito's} 
•  juice of 1 lime
•  splash of beer
•   lime and watermelon wedge as garnish

Directions:
In a tall shaker muddle the watermelon and 

sugar together until well mixed and very juicy.   
Fill a glass with crushed ice then drain the 
watermelon liquid into the glass {it should fill 
it 2/3 full}.   Add 2 oz vodka, lime juice and 
splash of beer.   Mix and sip... delicious!
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